[image: ]

Minutes of the Friends of Langshott Meeting 
Friday 11th May 2018
[bookmark: _GoBack]
	Attendees
	Gen Wardle (GW)
Nikki Ziya (NZ)
Hilary Leaver (HL)
	Ali Fuller (AF)
Carrie Ingram (CI)

	Apologies
	Parus Patel (PP) 
Sarah Limb (SL)
Kate Phillips (KP)
Sharon Hitchman (SH)
	Hayley Gardner (HG)
Carey-Anne Dodah (CD)
Caroline Lafon (CL)



Welcome and Introduction
GW and NZ welcomed everyone and thanked them for attending the meeting. Minutes from the last meeting were not completed due to lack of time and resource.  This does reinforce the need for a FoL secretary, especially as two thirds of the committee work full time. 
Action 1:  Try a further campaign to get a secretary.  

Early Summer Disco - 17 May  - Proving popular. There are enough adult helpers.

Split the Pot raffle - As having someone selling tickets twice a day in both the main playground and reception garden is quite labour intensive whether having a monthly draw could be more appealing.  The prize pot would be bigger although the number of winners fewer.  Either way, agreeing a set number of selling days, perhaps twice a week (Wednesday and Friday) would be preferable as everyone would be better prepared.  If monthly, this could take place the last Friday of every month (or Thursday if Friday is an inset day for example).  AF has agreed to help cover sales for reception. We also discussed an on-line option. This could work but people are more likely to buy a ticket if tickets are physically sold so we will pursue the current idea.
Action 2:  NZ and GW to discuss with Becky McLaughlin. 

Summer Fair - NZ and GW announced that Mr Woodward wasn’t available on the 30th June, however we are going ahead without him.  King & Chasemore Estate Agents will do boards and we are compiling a list of willing volunteers to display these outside their houses. Inflatables have been booked. Chris White Butchers has agreed to do a BBQ again. An ice cream van is booked.  CL has arranged for a fire engine to come for an hour.  Mrs Mackintosh has agreed with Dare Dance to do a display.  We confirmed we will have access to the Oakwood field. We agreed, certainly at this stage, we would not be having external selling stalls (one exception - Sweet Vintage - has already been agreed).
We reviewed last year’s stalls and agreed what we would keep the same, do differently or have in addition. We agreed a number of actions.
Action 3:  GW to contact potential balloon modeller.
Action 4:  GW to draft outline plan of stalls and circulate to fill in gaps (volunteers etc)
Action 5:  HL to check Mark Hiese’s availability
Action 6:  AF to discuss with Springfit the possibility of getting a trampoline
Action 7:  NZ to explore possibility of having a Nintendo Mario driving game
Action 8:  CI to discuss with Gen Duke whether there could be a taekwondo display.
Action 9:  GW to sort a letter to go out to prospective prize donors.
Action 10: ALL to start putting feelers out for silent auction and raffle prizes. 

AOB
CD sent an email with some discussion points, one being the difficulty in obtaining funds from the Friends at the moment.  All necessary signatures have now been obtained and forms are being processed by Natwest. Once confirmation the account has been transferred to the new team, the Friends can move on with clearing outstanding balances. 

To engage more parents and carers, we could try and get more ideas for future events etc. An email should go out reminding those who shop at Waitrose to put any green tokens in the Langshott collection box for the rest of this month.
Action 11:  NZ to ask school to send an email out about Waitrose tokens and a few questions through SurveyMonkey. 

Meeting was closed.  Next meeting will be on FRIDAY 8th JUNE.
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